Dear…,

The absence of barcodes on single unit of use packages maintain the chance of dispensing errors, particularly in hospitals but also in the out-patient setting. With single unit of use packages we mean solid orals (tablets, capsules, ..), solid / liquid parenterals (ampoules, syringes, vials), liquids (minims, unit dose solution, etc) and single dose cremes / ointment. Multidose packages (inhalers, drinkables, etc.) should already contain a barcode.

Because the market of drugs has to be seen as a global market, uniformity of barcodes for this broad market is of great importance. We regret to see that regulatory requirements are still in preparation, but in the light of medication safety a firm step forwards when it comes to uniform barcodes is needed right away.

Medication safety is a hot topic in almost all European countries. Barcodes on single unit of use packages can improve medication safety dramatically. At this moment end-users in hospitals are waiting for the availability of barcodes on single unit of use packages for the implementation of barcode assisted administration of drugs, while manufacturers are waiting for end-users to start using barcoded packages before making barcodes on single unit of use packages available.
This deadlock needs a breakthrough. That is why the members of the EAHP call on you for a rapid implementation of barcodes on single unit of use packages. Those barcodes should of course be in line with international developments. That means that the barcodes on single unit of use packages should contain:
· Non proprietary and proprietary names.
· The dosage form
· The strength
· The expiration date
· A Control number (lot number)
· The barcode: in GS1 Data Matrix format including GTIN.

When these barcodes become available it will become possible in hospitals to record the administration of medication electronically. It is well known that a routine like that can significantly contribute to greater medication safety. But it also can contribute to better recalls at single dose level, to better registration of batches and numbers of biologicals and finally to an improvement in the continuum of care.

This letter is send to all CEO’s of farmaceutical companies. We call on you to priority the implementation of barcodes on single unit of use packages. Let us not wait for legislation from Brussel!
The members of the EAHP offer themselves available for further consultation.
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